
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 11 JUNE 2007


EX.126/07
THEATRE’ARTS CENTRE FEASIBILITY STUDY STAGE 2 (Key Decision)

Portfolio - Community Engagement

Subject Matter - The Director of Community Services submitted Report CS.30/07 summarising the findings following extensive work by consultants appointed to carry out the second stage of the Theatre/Arts Centre Feasibility Study.  The Study built upon the the first stage and considered site options and building configuration, including budget estimates for the scheme and developing outline business plans.

The Director advised that in Stage 2 of the Study, the consultants had assessed and determined the suitability of six potential sites to meet the needs of customers and the demands identified in stage one.  The consultants' report recommended a new build on a site in Rickergate.  The cost of accepting the consultants recommendations would be in excess of £21m, plus approximately £350,000 a year operational subsidy.  This capital investment would be above that which the City Council could aspire to alone and significant external funding would be required to turn proposals into reality.

The Leader commented that a Theatre and Arts Centre was an aspiration of the Council which was in line with the "improving the cultural offer" part of the Carlisle Renaissance agenda.  It is an issue for the Council to consider as there had been demand from the public for a Theatre/Arts Centre and it would provide an opportunity for creative industries in the City to flourish.  All of the options in the report would involve significant capital expenditure and revenue support.  The Council does not have £20m to invest, but would look to work with any partner in the development of a Theatre and Arts Centre.  He believed that the best way of progressing this would be as part of the overall regeneration in the Rickergate area.  

The Leader also reminded Members that a report on the possible extension of facilities to the Sands Centre, in conjunction with Carlisle Leisure Limited, was due to be considered at an Executive meeting in the next couple of months.

The Community Engagement portfolio holder commented that he would welcome comments of the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee on the report and it would be beneficial if a representative of the consultants could attend that meeting of the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee to justify some of their findings.

Summary of options rejected – None

DECISION

1.
That the recommendations of the consultants be noted.

2.
That the report be forwarded to the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee for consideration and comments at the next meeting on 19 July 2007 and the Head of Culture and Community Services arrange for a representative of the consultants to attend that meeting.

Reasons for Decision - To enable a full consultation to be concluded on the Feasibility Study Stage 2.

